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LETTERS

Ripped off
at
dealer

Dear Flint Voice:

Last August I purchased a 1976 TR-7
from Tom Gleason’s in Flint. According to
them it was in A-1 shape when 1 purchased
it. So far I have replaced the fuel pump,
which was cracked when I bought it, them
the muffler system, had new brakes, and
now the car is broken down with a blown
engine. This occurred about one hour after
1 took the car out of the garage for the
brake job.

Is there any agency I can contact about
these problems? The dealership will give
me no satisfaction. 1 paid over five
thousand dollars for this car and it ran only
three months. The public should be aware
of this sort of rip-off. I can’t afford this sort
of treatment and neither can anyone else.

Respectfully,
Katherine Perkins

Likes McLean,
hapin

Dear Flint Voice,

Idon’t know when I have enjoyed an
evening as much as | did the Don
McLean concert!

Picked up a copy of The Voice that
night and find lots of information in
it....am mostly interested in the
“what's going on' in Flint. Any
chance you'll have Harry Chapin back
again, for if you are we want tickets to
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that for sure!

Please let me know of any Hotline
benefits that you have coming up...if
we can make it we'll be there from the
big metropolis of Chesaning!

Thank you. Jean Giesken

710 East Broad Street
Chesaning, Michigan 48616

Boycott Shell

Dear Friends at the Flint Voice,

If you believe there is a real
shortage instead of a shortage created
by the oil companies, this is not for
you, so toss it away.

However, if you believe this entire
situation was contrived by the oil
companies to create a false shortage
and to drive up the cost of gasoline
unnecessarily, this letter should be of
some interest to you.

Perhaps you remember back in 1973
when gasoline was thirty five cents a
gallon and suddenly in order to get to
work, you had to sit in a line for thirty
minutes in order to buy ten gallons.
Because of a shortage??? Suddenly,
the price went to fifty five cents a
gallon and we were virtually
swimming in gasoline.

Remember in 1977 when all of the
coffee beans froze and coffee went to
$5.00 a pound and forty cents a cup?
For once, the people quit buying it and
now, suddenly, it is back to !1.65 a
pound, but still forty cents a cup. Now,
no one in the world understands the
first law of economics better than a
major oil company: ‘‘charge what the
traffic will bear.”” They know if they
create a large enough *'shortage’’, as
long as we have a buck, we'll pay it for
gas.

How many times have you said to
yourself if it wasn't so useless to fight
the Federal government, General
Motors, or Standard Oil, you would
love to take them on. But, what’s the
use? What can one person do? My
friend, I am going to tell you what one
person can do and show you how. It
will cost you almost nothing in money
or ‘time, and I will guarantee you
results. -

There is absolutely no way we can
take on all the major oil companies so
let's start with one. SHELL OIL
COMPANY on July 1, 1979. We think
we should start with SHELL for two
reasons: It is foreign owned, and it was
the first company to ration gasoline to
its dealers. We feel if SHELL wants to
withhold gasoline, we think it is our
duty to help them. It will also be more
patriotic to buy from an American
company.

So mark your calendars- July 1,
1979, TO HELL WITH SHELL- and
just don't buy any more SHELL
products until we get their attention.
In addition, make five copies of this
letter and send it to five friends as
soon as you read it, if they in turn do
the same thing, within sixty days an
awful lot of people will be directly

involved in g-asc]ine problem.”

And, my friend, there is nothing in
the world that will get a major oil
company’s attention quicker than a
drop in their excess profits.

Sincerely,

A Reader

Knowledge
and nukes

-

Dear Voices,

I want to commend you on your last
issue of FLINT VOICE, about Nuclear
Power. I found it very informative, and
hope you keep up the good work.

The lines from a poem by Norman
McCraig, written a few years ago,
have been pinned to my bulletin board
ever since I discovered them.

But what frightens me is
our knowledge goes,
so far as we know, only
so far as we know.
A MAN IN MY POSITION
Fulcrum Press,
prior to 1970

I have been unable to find a copy of
this book, and I assume it is out of
print. But 1 feel that Mr. McCraig
would want to see the lines from his
poem reprinted. Perhaps by reprinting
them, it will help us discover the
whereabouts of the author.

1, for one, would like to thank him
for his wise words.

Thank you for the copy of FLINT
VOICE, which 1 have forwarded to

another person concerned with the
hazards of our limited knowledge.

Sincerely,

Marjorie Wentworth

Trash

Hi Guys,

Found your paper in a trash can up
at school...it’s the best thing I've read
in months!!l guess the old saying
““One man’s junk is another man's
treasure,’’ is partially true. (The Voice
is no treasure but...then again...it sure
ain’t junk!( I'm subscribing and at the
same time asking a favor - would you
send me whatever backlog you can...I
know I must but...I hate to miss an
issue (particularly the March and April
editions. Oh . . . and May’s too).

Thanks for your help. Be hearing
from you.

Sherry

P.5.- Damn good paper!!

Abnormal paper

Workers of the Voice:

I find your paper very interesting
and enlightening. Your articles aren’t
found in *‘normal’’ papers run by big
business.

Here's my $5.00 so you can send it
on to me, and maybe in the future you
can expand to include articles about
this area of the state as well.

Thanks for the-news,
Steven A, DeZwaan
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49508

Notes from the staff

Sorry you haven't heard from us lately. We've been spending our summer
reorganizing the paper structurally, artistically and financially. A few minor
changes (like our new masthead) are being made with this issue. The bulk of
the changes will appear in the September issue.

We are very much in need of a.) people and b.) money. Staff-wise we are
looking for a couple of good investigative writers, a person to compile a
monthly calendar of what's happening in Flint, and some ad salespeople. We
also need people who will pass out the Voice at area high schools and
factories. In regards to our money situation, we are going to begin a
subscription campaign that we hope will gain us 500 new subscribers. If you
haven’t sent us any money in the past, won’t you please send along $5.00 to

help offset our costs?

Our Melanie benefit, unlike past Harry Chapin concerts, was a financial
failure. But some wonderful annonymous person sent us $500 and it looks like
our anti-nuke group will get some money from Jackson Browne and the Pacific

Alliance.

The subscription blank in the last issue of the Voice (*'The following people
DO NOT subscribe to the Voice: Anita Bryant, Pope John Paul 1 or II, Eugene
Kovacs, ete.””) brought us a lot of “'Jesus Loves You"' notes in the mail and
even a $3.00 gift subscription for the Pope.

And in the deja vu department, Ray Brown—the man responsible for the
Hotline Center having to build Burton's only sidewalk-to-nowhere, wall and
all enclosed outdoor stairway was reappointed to the Burton City Council last
month after we worked to defeat him in 1977.

Never say die, hey Ray?
Beginning with this issue,

we are going to be putting forth some
progressive, practical ideas for change in our city, We're calling it a new
blueprint for Flint and we hope that you’ll join us in making this vision a
reality.







